
KAP Roadway Maintenance Association Inc 

Board Resignations to-date 

 
Initial Board of Directors as permitted by Statute in formation of 501(c) 4 -  Cindy Tuttle, Scott Sveiven, 
Tom Carey, Steve Lopez, Mune Morichika 
 
10/13/22 Vice President Scott Sveiven – tendered his verbal resignation at board meeting citing need to 
deal with family and work life issues. 
 
12/13/22  President Cindy Tuttle – I had hoped to stay on the KAP Board until January 15 to see you all 
through these recent events, but unfortunately due to some recently diagnosed health issues I cannot. I 
am tendering my resignation effective today, December 13, 2022.  Whatever you each individually 
decide to do I will totally support. I will notify Danny Bolton. I hope that you will work to stay on the 
Board and try to reach consensus but I understand that could be problematic for one or all of you. Once 
your decisions have been made please let us know who we should surrender the KAP signs, gate keys 
and materials we have on our property. 
It has been an honor and a privilege to serve with you and I know that we did the best job we could 
based on our beliefs of what was best for our neighborhood. 
Mahalo, 
Cindy Tuttle 
 
01/24/23 – Director Mune Morichika - This is my written resignation from the KAP roadway board 
effective immediately.   
Thank you. 
Sincerely, 
Mune Morichika 

6/2/23 President Aurora Saddler - At this time, I find it necessary to tender my resignation from the 

board, effective immediately.  The side effects of my chemotherapy have continued to overwhelm my 

system and have forced me to take steps back in my treatment.  It is necessary for me to resign in order 

to concentrate on my health. 

Thank you for understanding, 

Aurora Saddler 

6/30/23 – Treasurer Steve Lopez - Our recent owners only meeting was tough but conducted with much 

better decorum than the 2022 meeting.  Mahalo to those who participated with respect to each other 

and their inputs.  I did want to give a mahalo shout out to many of you who maintained courteous and 

earnest discussion to express your input  to and also seek solutions in a cogent adult like exchange.  I was 

particularly moved by that decorum in Jason Hulce, Gary Saddler and Tab Mitchell and enjoyed the agree 

to disagree with focus on problem solving themes. 

After much deliberation on recent issues I felt that my continued role was becoming unacceptable in the 

behavior vented and full disrespect for the processes of a valid meeting.  My volunteer efforts are no 

longer effective given the anger seen in detractors.  I came to recognize that my penchant for not being 

bullied outweighs what I can offer as trying to be an effective contributor to my neighborhood.  Certainly 

no one in leadership over the past year has had anything but the best intent for all neighbors but 



nonetheless the process introduced many great advances and some unintended problems. 

Even though I have 1 year remaining in my tenure on the Board,  I had to consider what was best for 

KAP.  Putting my drive to not give in to bully’s was not conducive to doing what was best for KAP.  What 

tipped the scales for me was the very visible hate expressed by some coupled with no one having 

submitted their interest to be a candidate for election to a new Board.  I would then be left with the duty 

to appoint new members – more hate! 

 

As a result of much personal review amidst the nearly 8 years of service to you, my effective time has run 

its course.  Effective 12PM June 30, 2023 I resign my position as an officer and member of the KAP Board 

of Directors and will have no further activity nor powers in my role as Treasurer nor in any business of 

the Association. I offer limited time and my experience to make the turnover of my knowledge to any 

positive minded adult KAP owner. 

Effective July 15, 2023, my business web site will no longer host the KAP documents and information, 

offered gratis, that was made available to all.  I have removed password protection and you are now free 

to download whatever you may wish from legal documents, association formation, board meeting 

minutes, illegal green waste dumping- State DOH (Association Docs) to pre-Association information (Pre-

Association).  This will all be deleted the morning of July 15, 2023. 

I offer prayer that my final act will allow the healing to begin.To my supporters, mahalo nui for your years 

of trust and support.  

Signing off, Steve Lopez, KAP Volunteer 
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